
	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

JOURNAL OF MANLY YACHT CLUB 
PO Box 22 Manly NSW 1655   Tel: 02 9977 4949     

Fax: 02 99773573  Email: info@myc.org.au   
Web: www.myc.org.au 

Like	us	on	Facebook,	share	experiences		and	
help	promote	club	events	like	Women's	

Challenge	+	Mini	Regatta.	
www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub	
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	 	 	 2016	FORWARD	SAILING	NSW	O’PEN	CUP		
MANLY	YACHT	CLUB	

TEAM	MANLY	
(missing	-	Louise	and	Oliver	…	Ed)	

Images	by	Phil	Ross,	Chris	Cook,	Ken	Terrens,	Phil	Dressler	–	see	more	on	https://www.facebook.com/MYCJnr/	

DAY	1	–	Rigged	and	ready	to	go!	

Gold	and	Silver	Fleets	
briefing	



	

	

	 	 	 2016	FORWARD	SAILING	NSW	O’PEN	CUP		

MYC	is	founded	on	its	volunteering	heritage.	The	Club	is	based	on	and	continues	only	because	of	the	spirit	of	co-operation	
that	exists	between	its	members,	especially	those	who	manage	its	activities	and	operations	

This	weekend	demonstrated	those	sentiments	
Teamwork,	Volunteers	and	Spirit	of	the	Club	

THANK	YOU	ONE	AND	ALL	
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Extract	from	an	exhibition	at	the	Barcelona	Maritime	Museum…	may	be	applicable	here…	Ed	
The	photographs	in	this	exhibition	reflect	the	cruellest	side	of	human	
endurance:	competition.		These	images	by	Humberto	Bilbao	speak	for	
themselves	–	from	the	trainera	with	its	dismasted	keel	to	the	almost	
ghostly	grimace	of	a	man	who	seems	to	be	chewing	on	the	very	air	for	his	
survival.		And	then	we	see	the	anguished	expressions,	those	faces	that	
seem	to	be	appealing	for	clemency	amid	the	ravages	of	a	fearsome	sport.		
Sea	sports	are	always	accompanied	by	a	dose	of	madness.	
	

The	Club	Spirit	and	Volunteering	
	

RESULTS	on	Page	14	

Images	by	Ken	Terrens	–	see	more	on	https://www.facebook.com/MYCJnr/	



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

PRESIDENT’S	REPORT	
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WELCOME	NEW	MEMBERS	
Paul	Pack	 	 Walter	Guan	
John	Colyer	 	 Julie	Elsworth	
Mark	Watney	 	 David	Hamilton	
Madoc	Collins	 	 					
	 	 					

THANK	YOU,	MARGO	
	

For	producing	a	great	newsletter	in	my	absence	–	
you	certainly	haven’t	lost	your	touch!	
	

Margo	would	like	me	to	extend	her	thanks	to	Anne	
Stockdale	for	assistance	with	formatting	the	results	
and	webmaster	Ken	Terrens	for	assistance	with	
distribution.	
	

Thank	you	to	all	who	regularly	(and	occasionally)	
contribute…	keep	the	articles	coming	…	it’s	your	club	
…	and	your	news	…	Ed	
	

Relations	with	our	Landlords	
I	recently	met	with	a	couple	of	new	managers	in	the	Property	section	of	
NBC	and	gave	them	a	tour	of	our	club.		We	were	able	to	discuss	our	
operations,	our	capacity	issues	and	some	of	our	ideas	for	the	future.	
They	were	very	impressed	with	how	we	are	going	and	in	particular	how	
our	juniors	program	is	growing	and	introducing	children	of	various	ages	
to	sailing.	Talks	are	continuing...	
	

Recovering	from	the	fire	
We	have	been	set	back	financially	due	to	the	drop	in	hall	bookings	due	
to	the	fire	and	the	repair	schedule.		This	has	dented	our	budget	to	the	
tune	of	about	$30K.		It	will	take	a	while	to	recover	from	this	but	as	an	
inducement,	we	are	offering	discounts	on	functions	pre-Christmas.		If	
your	business	or	team	still	needs	a	place	for	your	Christmas	function,	
get	in	touch	with	Sorrell	soon.		Lots	of	daytime	slots	are	still	available.		
Also	the	replacement	BBQ	has	been	bought	and	has	been	christened.	
	

Membership	
This	month	the	Board	approved	a	number	of	new	memberships	and	
some	had	come	from	those	who	had	joined	after	their	'three	trial	sails'.	
I	encourage	all	skippers	to	make	sure	they	are	protected,	by	having	all	
of	your	crew	be	a	member	of	a	club…	preferably	our	club.	
	

Juniors	
You	should	read	elsewhere	in	this	edition	that	the	Green	Fleet	is	
oversubscribed,	the	regatta	has	come	and	gone,	normal	operations	are	
at	peak	load	on	the	deck	each	Saturday.		To	help	the	Board	make	better	
decisions,	the	position	of	Director	-	Juniors	needs	to	be	filled.		Please	
contact	me	about	this	role	on	the	Board.	
	

The	Twilight	races	
They	have	been	fantastic	and	feedback	on	the	new	caterer	has	been	
equally	as	great.		There	is	room	for	more.		If	you	are	racing,	please	
return	to	the	club	or	if	not	racing,	consider	joining	us	for	the	evening	
anyway.		If	there	is	an	issue	stopping	you	that	the	Board	can	address,	
tell	a	Board	member,	please	drop	me	a	note,	or	leave	an	anonymous	
message	on	our	phone	messaging	facility.	
	

Happy	Sailing,	
Regards	
Cary	Budd	–	President	MYC		

	

	
Nigel	Holman's	widow,	Imogen	has	donated	a	few	of	Nigel’s	
trophies	to	the	club	to	be	re	purposed	as	we	see	fit.			Two	are	ex	
CYCA	trophies	and	one	is	a	Jog	trophy.	

2016	FORWARD	SAILING	NSW	O’PEN	CUP	
Acting	as	Event	Incident	Manager	for	Day	1	of	the	
regatta,	I	can	attest	to	the	professional	manner	in	
which	the	Junior	Division	of	our	club	pulled	this	event	
together	with	our	main	driver	David	“Dutchy”	Holland	
an	the	helm.	A	great	day	was	had	on	the	water,	and	I’d	
like	to	thank	all	competitors	for	making	my	job	easy	–	
NO	INCIDENTS		…	thank	you!	
	

On	deck	during	the	day,	juniors	parents	were	keeping	
bacon	and	egg	rolls	up	to	the	competitors,	race	
committee	and	support	crew,	before	tackling	the	
major	task	of	lunches	for	competitors	and	support	
crew	–	a	job	made	a	degree	or	2	more	difficult	each	
time	the	“lunch	hour”	was	changed.	A	big	thanks	to	
Charmaine	Blair	and	her	team	for	keeping	all	fed	and	
watered,	among	her	many	other	tasks	leading	up	to	
and	during	this	event.	Thanks	also	to	our	treasurer,	Lisa	
for	keeping	the	coffee	cart	going.	
	

The	racing	could	not	have	happened	so	smoothly	
without	the	organization	and	co-ordination	before	and	
during	the	event	of	Hamish	Martyn	and	Phil	Reid	and	
their	team	of	merry	men	and	women,	including	a	
cohort	of	laser	and	yacht	sailors	in	the	mix.	Thanks	also	
to	coach	“Dolly”	and	his	team,	Niall,	Marcus	and	Jess	
and	the	legendary	RO	for	the	regatta	Col	Chidgey;	and	
Dick	Holland	for	lending	Rahiti	as	the	committee	boat.	
	

Thanks	must	also	go	to	our	great	neighbours,	the	
Manly	16ft	Skiff	Sailing	Club	for	their	support	over	this	
2-day	event.	
Links	to	images	and	videos	here…	

https://www.facebook.com/MYCJnr/	
https://www.facebook.com/openbic/	

	

	 Maz	Radford	–	Rear	Commodore	MYC	



	

	

and	significance.		Thanks,	has	to	go	(in	advance)	to	David	
Holland,	who	has	made	this	event	a	reality,	but	also	to	a	long	
list	of	others	that	have	been	vital	to	getting	our	junior	program	
back	to	such	a	healthy	state:	Bruce	Davis	for	being	the	driving	
force	behind	much	of	the	junior	program;	Cary	Budd	and	his	
Board	for	backing	the	investments	needed	in	junior	fleet;	
Manly	Sailing	for	integrating	their	learn-to-sail	and	schools	
programs	as	our	primary	source	of	new	sailors;	the	
members/friends/family	that	contributed	to	the	various	fund	
raising	efforts;	and	a	long	(and	incomplete)	list	of	Junior	
parents	including	Greg	Taranto,	Jo	&	Mark	Rees,	who	while	
not	directly	involved	in	this	event	helped	build	the	platform	on	
which	it	is	based.	
	
I	trust	the	regatta	will	go	well	and	that	all	members	from	all	
fleets	will	take	a	keen	interest	in	the	ongoing	development	of	
the	MYC	junior	fleet!	
	
For	the	other	fleets,	the	start	of	the	season	has	gotten	off	to	a	
great	start,	with	some	good	(if	challenging)	sailing	conditions.		
The	twilight	fleets	have	been	very	healthy	and	the	atmosphere	
back	at	the	clubhouse	afterwards	has	been	fantastic.	
	
The	growing	laser	fleet	and	the	yachts	are	doing	well	with	the	
sharing	of	our	support	boats	and	we	are	regularly	getting	off	
three	races	each	Sunday.		This	makes	for	a	challenging,	yet	
interesting	time	for	the	race	committee,	which	has	been	well	
staffed	by	volunteers	from	the	fleets	and	beyond	(but	Shane	
<dutyroster@myc.org.au>	still	has	more	slots	to	fill	so	keep	
giving	him	your	support).	
	
We	have	had	a	few	boat-on-boat	incidents	whilst	racing.		
While	best	to	avoid,	we	can	be	pleased	that	they	have	all	been	
handled	very	well	both	on	and	off	the	water,	in	gracious	and	
sporting	spirit.		The	incident	reporting	mechanisms	appear	to	
be	working	well,	but	it	is	good	to	remind	all	that	incidents	
should	be	reported	to	the	club	for	any	damage	or	injury.	
	
There	have	been	no	formal	protests,	which	is	both	good	and	
bad.		It	is	well	worth	remembering	that	it	is	a	Basic	Principles	of	
the	Racing	Rules	of	Sailing	that	all	competitors	are	expect	to	
follow,	AND	ENFORCE,	the	rules.		Thus	if	a	breach	of	the	rules	
is	observed	by	a	competitor,	it	is	not	sufficient	to	have	a	quiet	
word	to	the	race	committee.		If	you	think	a	rule	has	been	
breached,	you	are	expected	to	protest	as	nobody	else	can	do	
so	on	your	behalf.		It's	part	of	the	sport!	
	

	 	 Greg	Wilkins	–	Commodore	MYC	

A	big	thanks	to	members	who	have	participated	in	a	Race	
Committee	so	far	this	season	and	those	that	have	
volunteered	for	any	of	the	events	ahead.		
	

A	special	thanks	to	members	who	have	made	themselves	
available,	multiple	times.		Without	the	efforts	and	
goodwill	of	volunteers	there	would	be	no	racing	at	MYC	so	
everyone	needs	to	do	their	part.			
	

There	are	still	plenty	of	vacancies	on	the	duty	roster	for	
the	rest	of	the	season	with	people	required	as	early	as	the	
first	Marathon	race	early	next	month.			
	

Please	check	the	roster	on	the	MYC	website	and	email	
dutyroster@myc.org,au	with	your	preferred	dates	and	
duties	if	you	can	play	a	part	on	a	Race	Committee.		
	

The	duty	roster	is	a	“live”	document	in	that	sometimes	
peoples'	plans	and	commitments	change,	and	so	there	
might	be	a	vacancy	on	the	roster	tomorrow	that	is	not	
there	today.			
	

Please	check	the	roster	from	time	to	time		
to	see	if	you	can	play	a	part	in	the	success		
of	the	club's	racing	activities.	
	

	 Shane	Kelly	–	Duty	Roster	MYC	
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FIRST	MARATHON	OF	THE	SEASON	
	

A	quick	reminder	for	all	skippers,	the	first	Marathon	is	
less	than	a	month	away.		It	is	always	an	adventure	and	
we	get	to	see	more	of	our	magnificent	harbour.	
	

Remember	entry	into	the	Marathon	series	includes	the	
Nigel	Holman	and	free	entry	into	the	MHYC	Chaos	Cup.	
	

If	you	have	already	entered	a	Sunday	Series	(i.e.	Club	
Champs	or	Summer)	your	entry	is	FREE	into	the	
Marathon	series…	BUT	…	you	must	still	register	your	
entry	into	the	Marathon	series.	
	
Please	get	your	entries	in	early	and	I	look	forward	to	
seeing	you	on	the	day!	
	
	 Scott	McCarthy	-	Marathon	RD	

As	this	newsletter	goes	to	the	"press",	the	
final	preparations	are	being	made	for	the	
Open	BIC	NSW	State	Titles	to	be	hosted	by	
MYC.	
	
While	MYC	has	been	part	of	State	and	
National	regattas	before,	it	has	been	a	long	
while	since	we	took	on	an	event	of	this	scale		

	
A	WORD	FROM	OUR	DUTY	ROSTER	CO-ORDINATOR	

MYC	MARATHON	RACE	1	
Sunday,	4	December	2016	



	

	

Manly	Yacht	Club	
Commodore’s	Bell	

Donated	by	Pam	and	Bruce	Davis	2004	
	

1965-1967		 David	Sleeman	
1967-1968		 Carl	Smith	
1968-1969		 S.	Potts	
1969-1971		 RG	(Bob)	Adame	
1971-1972		 D.	G.	Sheridan	
1972-1973		 Richard	A.	Harridine	
1973-1974		 Keith	H.	Smith	
1974-1975		 Derek	Powell	
1975-1978		 David	Girling	
1978-1982		 Vic	Hall	
1982-1983		 Bruce	Hitchman	
1983-1986		 Ian	Michie	
1986-1988		 Bas	Evans	
1988-1990		 Bruce	Page	
1990-2004		 Bruce	Davis	
2004-2006		 Brian	Wilson	
2006-2012		 Maz	Theaker	
2012-	 	 Greg	Wilkins	
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HISTORY	–	THE	COMMODORE’S	BELL	
In	1994	the	then	Commodore	Bruce	Davis	presented	the	
Club	with	a	bell.		Its	main	purpose	was	to	gain	the	
attention	of	the	unruly	crowd	on	the	club	balcony	when	it	
was	time	to	present	the	awards	after	a	race.		It	was	hand	
held	when	the	bell	was	tolled	and	just	laid	on	a	table	
when	not	in	use.		This	was	considered	to	be	
unsatisfactory	and	lacking	in	the	dignity	required	for	such	
occasions.	
	

It	just	so	happened	that	the	doors	of	the	famous	Hotel	
Manly,	located	at	the	junction	of	West	Esplanade	and	
Belgrave	Street,	had	closed	for	the	last	time	a	few	years	
earlier	in	1989.		The	residential	accommodation	had	been	
sealed	off	for	some	time	because	it	could	not	comply	with	
the	fire	regulations.		Its	replacement,	The	Grand	
Esplanade,	was	completed	in	1996	and	it	incorporated	
the	statue	of	Captain	Phillip,	which	had	adorned	the	old	
Hotel.		Captain	Phillip	famously	landed	in	Manly	in	1788	
and	was	responsible	for	giving	Manly	its	name.		
	

Incidentally	the	plinth	at	the	corner	of	West	Esplanade	
and	Belgrave	Street,	which	features	the	plaque	
commemorating	Captain	Phillip,	incorporates	bricks	from	
the	ruins	of	his	house,	which	were	shipped	out	from	
England.			
	

The	old	hotel	was	a	building	of	architectural	significance,	
although	some	would	question	its	beauty.		It	featured	in	
Manly’s	schedule	of	historic	buildings.	Designed	by	
famous	architect	Emil	Sodertsen	in	the	Art	Deco	style	in	
1924,	it	had	a	seven-storey	extension	added	in	1935.		It	
was	the	epitome	of	a	modern	hotel,	high-rise;	with	a	
majestic	ballroom;	dining	room	and	bar.		The	joinery	in	
the	principal	rooms	was	made	from	Australian	red	cedar.	
	

Now	Brian	Wilson,	who	has	an	eye	for	a	nice	piece	of	timber,	
managed	to	gain	access	to	the	hotel	site	during	the	demolition	
process	and	secured	several	pieces	of	the	Australian	red	cedar.		
	

He	used	that	timber,	from	the	famous	Hotel	Manly,	to	make	the	
stand	for	the	Commodore’s	Bell.	
	

Note:		Emil	Sodersten	also	designed	the	War	Memorial	in	Canberra.		
He	died	in	Manly	in	1961.		
	

	 	 	 Brian	Wilson	-	Sept.	2016	
	

	Hotel	Manly	1989	

	Interior	Hotel	Manly	1969	

	Hotel	Manly	c1930	
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	One	month	gone	and	two	more	Club	Championships	races	with	it.			
	

CC3	was	an	exciting	one	with	winds	at	times	touching	30kn.	Some	of	us	hoisted	
spinnakers	on	the	leg	from	MYC	to	Lady	Bay,	then	on	down	to	Obelisk.		I	don't	
know	how	the	rest	of	you	foredeckies	felt,	but	when	I	was	standing	in	from	of	the	
mast	getting	ready	to	gybe	that	spinnaker	pole,	my	legs	were	shaking.		Thankfully,	
I	didn't	get	the	spinnaker	pole	in	the	mouth	and	the	gybe	was	a	success,	but	we	
didn't	hoist	again	after	the	first	time	around	Obelisk.		Podium	Places	were	…	
	 Division	1:	1st	BULLet;	2nd	TWOCAN;	3rd		Wildlife.			
	 Division	2:	1st	Ratty	Tooey;	2nd	Bokarra;	3rd		Cheap	Thrills.	
	

Sadly	I	missed	CC4	altogether,	but	Barry	Miflin	gave	a	little	update	on	Cheap	
Thrills'	race:	“The	Cheap	Thrills	racing	team,	often	made	up	of	anyone	who	says	
"Yeah,	I'll	come	out	for	a	sail",	again	had	to	reef	-	this	is	getting	very	ordinary	-	
what	happened	to	nice	10knot	sailing	days	-	went	through	unorthodox	kite	setting	
techniques	but	got	round	the	course	anyway.		Again	the	finishing	line	question	
mark	was	top	of	mind	-	did	anyone	see	the	start	boat	flying	a	yellow	flag	at	the	
start,	and	if	they	did	does	that	mean	a	club	finish	or	a	boat	finish	-	I	know,	
"What	does	the	Handbook	say?"	Not	a	worry	though,	our	kite	setting	techniques	
meant	there	was	always	someone	in	front	of	us	showing	the	way	to	go	-	a	very	
clever	ploy!	“	
	

Top	3	finishers	(after	some	issues):			
	 Division	1:	1st	Ten	Sixty;	2nd	Twilight	Express;	3rd	Esprit.		
	 Division	2:	1st	Ratty	Tooey;	2nd	Czech	Mate,	3rd	Fantail,	(5th	Cheap	Thrills).	
	

CC5	is	on	27	November,	and	it's	the	last	race	until	after	the	Christmas	break.	
Hope	to	see	you	there!	
	 	 	 Shari	Hooper	–	Club	Championship	RD	

	

	

Images	by	Colin	Cameron	
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Image	by	Jim	Nixon	

A	NEW	SPONSOR	FOR	SIGNALS	
	

Donna	White	and	Total	Physiotherapy	will	be	
sponsoring	Signals	for	the	next	12	months.	
	

(Signals	is	the	Sailability	newsletter	from	which	this	newsletter	
editor	extracts	Sailability	stories	…	Ed)	
	

The	Team	at	Total	Physiotherapy	were	the	
Physiotherapy	Team	for	sailing	at	the	Rio	
Olympics,	and	were	very	thrilled	to	meet	the	
Paralympic	Sailing	Team,	so	they	decided	to	
donate	one	day’s	takings	when	they	arrived	home	
with	their	haul	of	medals.		
	

We	were	the	lucky	branch	that	scored	enough	
money	to	sponsor	Signals	for	this	year.		
	
Please	visit	them	to	say	hello	at:	
	 295	Condamine	St,	
	 Manly	Vale,	
	 Ph:	9907	0321	
	

Or	for	any	special	treatment	you	may	need	after	a	
hard	day	at	Sailability	–	or	after	a	tough	day’s	
racing	at	MYC.		
	

WORKING	BEE	DAY	DUE	TO	BAD	WEATHER	
	

We	were	forced	to	cancel	our	regular	sailing	day	because	of	the	
gale	force	winds,	which	were	not	only	forecast,	but	were	actually	
happening	on	the	water	while	a	small	group	of	us	went	into	our	
relatively	sheltered	area	to	complete	some	of	the	tasks	that	have	
been	mounting	up	over	a	number	of	months.	
		

We	formed	2	teams....		
	

The	cleaning	team	…	Marcos,	Helen	and	Eli	…	who	washed	and	
mended	lifejackets,	pillows,	etc,	and	checked	for	damage	beyond	
repair.	
	

Barry,	and	the	2	Davids	had	a	much	bigger	job:	2	masts	needed	a	
small	repair,	and	2	furling	systems	were	ready	for	replacement.		
	

This	demanded	boats	being	balanced	on	a		
lifejacket	stand,	so	that	they	could	be	worked	on		
upside	down,	and	work	with	a	very	slow		
hardening	fibreglass	mixture	to	attach	the	furlers.			
	

Fiddly	jobs	that	needed	doing	and	today	was	the		
perfect	day	for	it.		
	

	
SAILING	DAYS	-	Wonderful	Wednesdays		

	

The	morning	started	with	a	little	more	breeze	than	we	are	used	to,	
but	it	wasn’t	long	before	it	settled	down	to	its	forecast	6	to	8	knots,	
which	is	absolutely	ideal	for	our	purposes.	
	

Our	key	story	is	Ben	(from	Fisher	Rd)	who	decided	to	take	the	huge	
step	of	sailing	solo,	with	a	couple	of	modifications	to	the	boat	
handling	equipment	to	make	it	easier	for	his	hands	to	manage	the	
controls.	Under	the	supervision	of	helper,	Kel,	and	our	training	
instructor,	David,	he	was	settled	in	Clea,	towed	out	to	the	clear	
water,	given	a	couple	of	final	instructions...	and	he	was	off,	free	on	
the	water.		
	

What	a	smile,	the	mouth	is	stretching	from	ear	to	ear,	and	those	
hands	are	doing	all	the	work.	After	an	hour	or	so,	he	glides	back	up	to	
the	pontoon	under	his	own	steam	with	a	thousand	thanks	to	the	
volunteers,	and	after	being	lifted	out	into	his	wheelchair,	he	is	back	
up	the	ramp	with	promises	to	be	back	next	time.	
	

Next	Time	…	Ben	from	Royal	Rehab	came	down	with	his	O.T.,	Lisa.		
	

On	only	his	3rd		solo	sailing,	it	was	quite	amazing	to	see	Ben	
confidently	steering	using	the	joy-stick,	then	swapping	hands	for	a	
moment	while	he	adjusted	the	sails,	then	re-grabbed	the	joy-stick	to	
turn	around	the	buoy	to	come	back	to	the	pontoon,	all	the	while	
managing	that	swap	over	for	the	30	minutes	or	so	it	took	him	to	sail	
back	home	again.	A	wonderful	experience	for	Ben,	as	well	as	for	
everyone	watching.		
	

THIS	IS	THE	FREEDOM	WE	ARE	AIMING	FOR 
	

	 TENACIOUS	

Do	you	want	a	ride?	
See	next	page	for	details	
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Tenacious	is	a	wooden	Tall	Ship,	built	in	
the	UK	by	many	thousands	of	people,	
both	with	a	disability	and	able-bodied.		
	

She	took	more	than	4	years	to	complete,	
and	was	launched	in	April	2000.		Since	
then	she	has	been	sailing	the	high	seas	
with	different	crews,	both	able-bodied	
and	people	with	a	disability,	from	
different	ports	around	the	world.		At	the	
moment	she	is	sailing	around	the	south	
coast	of	Australia,	between	Melbourne,	
and	Adelaide	ports.		She	will	be	back	in	
Sydney	late	in	December,	then	again	in	
February/March,	2017.			
	

While	in	Sydney,	she	sits	at	the	Australian	
National	Maritime	Museum	at	Darling	
Harbour.		Tenacious	is	totally	accessible,	
and	can	be	sailed	by	both	able-bodied	
people,	and	people	with	a	disability.		
	

Sailability	NSW	will	be	chartering	
Tenacious	on	Sunday,	5th		March	2017	for	
a	day	trip	outside	of	Sydney	Harbour,	on	
the	wide	blue	sea.		
	

This	will	be	a	fantastic	experience	for	the	
first	43	people	who	get	their	names	in	to	
me	and	money	into	the	account.		
	

We	have	an	Early	Bird	Special	for	those	
who	book	before		
30th		November	of	$240.00.		
	

For	Bookings	after	this	date,	it	will	be	
$250.00	per	person.		Bookings	will	be	by	
Direct	Debit,	after	an	email	or	phone	call	
to	me,	9976	2747	or		
eli@manlysailability.com.au.	
	

When	you	email	or	call	to	book,	I	will	give	
you	an	account	number	to	Direct	Debit	
the	correct	amount.		
	

Please	identify	who	you	are	by	putting	
your	name	and	branch	name	into	the	
identification	line.		Further	details	will	be	
given	to	those	who	have	booked,	as	we	
get	closer	to	the	time.		
	

	 	 Eli	

A	TRIP	ON	TENACIOUS	
	

	

 

MANLY YACHT 

CLUB  

CHRISTMAS 

PARTY 
 

 

Overboard at 
Christmas 

 
Sunday the 18th of 

December 
 

 

	

Watch	the	sun	set	over	another	year	of	great	sailing	from	the	top	deck	of	your	club.	

	

Free	Race	Entry	–	Non	Spinnaker;	Handicap	Start	

	

Post	Race	Party	and	Barbeque	for	all	family	and	friends	–	BYO	BBQ	supplies	

and	drinks	as	well	as	friends,	family,	crew,	and	anyone	else.	

	

Think	you’ve	got	the	gaudiest	sleigh?	-	Prize	awarded	to	the	crew	who’ve	

gone	the	most	“Overboard	at	Christmas”.	

	

See	the	Manly	Yacht	Club	website	(www.myc.org.au)	for:	

	 Entry	Form	

NOR	and	SI’s	

		
Questions,	queries,	or	comments	-	Call	Alex	Seja	or	his	little	helpers	on	0411	377	292	or	email	

alexseja@floritecoatings.com.au 
‘twas	the	night	before	Hobart	and	all	through	the	house,	

Not	a	creature	was	stirring,	not	even	a	louse,	
Headsails	were	hung	from	the	halyards	with	care,	
In	the	hope	that	a	Bowman	soon	would	be	there.	

GOOD	LUCK	AND	SAFE	SAILING	TO	ALL	THE	MYC	MEMBERS	COMPETING	THIS	YEAR 
	

		

11	am	

1	pm	

PRIZE	

	

THE	LAST	TWILIGHT	RACE		
BEFORE	CHRISTMAS	
Friday	16	December	2016		

Last	Season’s	festivities	
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PITTWATER	YHA	
MINI	REGATTA	RACE	DAY	1	

ABANDONED	
	

Leading	up	to	the	fateful	night	of	22	October	2016,	our	computer	
was	too	hot	to	touch	from	all	of	the	action	it	was	getting.	
	

First	of	all,	BOM	weather	plus	5	other	weather/wind	websites	
had	been	bookmarked	on	our	computer	for	easy	access	to	new	
updates.	
	

Unfortunately,	all	reports	were	pointing	to	wind	gusts	of	up	to	35	
knots	for	Sunday	23	October	–	Race	#1	of	our	beloved	Mini	
Regatta.	
	

The	computer’s	high	temperature	was	also	caused	by	the	endless	
email	conversations	going	on	between	the	‘2	Peters’	(McDonald	-	
Race	Director	and	Bennell	-	Race	Officer).	
	

Greg,	our	auspicious	Commodore,	also	got	involved	but	took	a	
very	‘PC’	approach	and	said:	“It’s	your	call”.		And	where	was	
Graham	during	all	of	this	crucial	decision-making?		Eating	paella	
in	Spain.	
	

Later	that	evening	the	‘2	Peters’	sought	advice	from	a	higher	
power:	WWJD?	(no…	not	What	Would	Jesus	Do,	rather	What	
Would	Jim	Do?).			Jim’s	only	advice	was,	“whatever	you	do,	think	
long	and	hard	before	abandoning	the	race	the	night	before!”	
	

With	our	computer	on	its	last	legs	and	dinner	getting	cold,	the	
decision	was	made	to	abandon	the	race	the	night	before	(who	
listens	to	Jim	anyways…).		Yes,	it	was	a	bit	risky	to	make	this	call	
the	night	before,	but	it	was	thought	with	enough	warning,	all	
involved	could	make	other	plans	for	their	precious	Sundays.	
	

So	off	to	bed	we	went	thinking,	could	6	weather	websites	really	
be	wrong?	
	

Then	we	awoke	Sunday	morning	bright	and	early	and	the	first	
thing	I	hear	whispered	in	my	ear	was,	“there’s	no	frickin	wind”;	
next	sentence…	“where’s	the	frickin	wind?”		
	

So	off	to	MYC	we	went,	trying	to	look	carefree	with	lattes	in	
hand.	We	were	hoping	any	minute	it	was	going	to	blow	like	
snot	so	the	boys	would	be	vindicated	for	making	such	a	
stupid	decision	the	night	before!		
	

And	then	it	finally	began	to	blow!	Just	look	at	the	photo	of	
the	‘2	Peters’	holding	onto	their	pride	at	11:30am	on	Manly	
Point.		The	wind	was	gusting	SSW	35	knots.		They	were	
vindicated	at	last	and	it	was	a	celebrated	decision	after	all!	
	

So	let’s	look	forward	to		
Race	Day	2,	Sunday	29	January	2017.	

	

We’ve	got	double	the	prizes	to	hand	out	now,	not	to	
mention	the	grand	prize	of	two	nights	accommodation	at	
Pittwater	YHA.	
	

Happy	Holidays,	
MadDog’s	wife	Tannis		
	

	 	
	 Starting	to	organise		

	Christmas	functions?	
	
	

http://venuehire.myc.org.au	
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THE	SPRING	RACING	CARNIVAL	on	the	Cove	at	Manly	has	
been	really	well	represented	with	about	14-18	boats	on	the	
start	line,	and	it	also	has	been	really	well	contested	in	all	
areas	of	the	fleet.		The	weather	has	been	all	over	the	place	
between	12noon	and	4pm	making	things	as	difficult	as	they	
are	interesting.		The	yachts	tend	to	start	in	one	breeze	and	
then	the	Laser’s	2pm	start	in	another	with	the	CC	race	
usually	in	different	breeze	again.	
	

THE	SPRING	POINTSCORE	is	still	being	held	by	Garth	
(2Cheeks)	by	a	nice	margin	back	to	Tim	(Deluge)	and	not	far	
behind	Gordon	(Fragile).		Special	mention	to	the	girls	as	
well,	with	Romy	(Sirjje)	just	ahead	of	Veronique	(Freytivant)	
in	the	SPS	with	two	wins	in	her	last	two	outings!		Nicole	
(Aeolus)	also	licked	up	a	3rd	in	her	first	weekend	with	the	
fleet	with	Stephanie	still	yet	to	sail	due	to	SLS	duties,	but	
will	be	out	this	month.		Duchy	(Tom	Yum)	also	managed	to	
pick	up	a	2nd	and	3rd	in	one	day	which	was	a	great	effort,	
(mind	you	haven’t	seen	him	since).		Still	a	few	races	to	
contest	on	this	trophy	so	anything	can	happen	and	usually	
does.	
	

	

In	other	news,	there	has	been	a	lot	of	conjecture	in	the	fleet	about	
course	selection,	starting	procedure	and	of	course	boat	storage.		
	

I	am	sure	that	with	the	combined	intelligence	that	we	possess	
solutions	will	be	found;	maybe	the	off-season	is	the	time	to	sort	it	
out.		
	

Also,	Sean	O’Dwyer	is	still	defending	Australia	from	predators	in	the	
Top	End	yet	managed	to	make	an	appearance	and	it	was	great	to	
have	him	back.		
	

Pete	Bremner	is	on	leave	of	absence	while	he	prepares	for	his	18th	
Sydney	to	Hobart	and	this	year	they	are	going	to	win	it!	
	
				Cameron	Wall	–	MYC	Lasers	
	

Results	on	Page	16	
	

	

THE	2016/2017	CLUB	CHAMPIONSHIP	is	shaping	
up	to	be	one	to	remember	with	six	boats	in	
contention	that	could	take	it	out	come	April.		We	
have	3	previous	club	champions,	two	fast	
improving	contenders	and	“the	kid”,	ex	junior	
champion.			
	

Iain	Cameron	(Seanile)	leading	nicely	on	6.3	
points	with	three	bullets	and	a	2nd	in	the	last	4	
starts,	well	sailed.		Both	Phil	(Sin	Sceal	Eile)	and	
Ed	(Serenity	Now)	sit	on	13.8	in	2nd	spot	trading	
blows	in	each	race.		Currently	4th	place	is	shared	
between	Marcus	“The	Kid”	and	Ian	(Salty	Dog)	
both	on	15	points,	and	Garth	(2Cheeks)	still	in	
with	a	chance	sitting	in	6th	spot	on	22.5.			
	

As	Gordon	Lacy	reminds	me	every	race	“it	only	
takes	one	mistake”	so	what	a	Summer	we	shall	
have.	
	

MYC	LASERS	



	

	

	 PEPPER	TREE	WINES	TWILIGHT	SERIES		
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9905	1891	

DO	YOU	HAVE	YOUR	BACKSTAY	PENNANT?	
IF	NOT	…	SEE	MAZ	TO	COLLECT	IT.	

	

https://www.facebook.com/Curlysmeats/	
	

http://www.brazilianspitroast.com.au	
	

Starters	prize	and	a	bullet	
TwoCan	–	race	4	

Moonraker	“jackpots”	3rd	place	
and	wins	the	meat	tray	
Thanks	Curly’s	Meats	

Skylark	–	first	place	Race	5	…	it’s	
amazing	what	a	difference	a	folding	

propeller	makes!	

	

Starters	prize	-	Copernicus	
race	5	–	Leanne	hasn’t	lost	her	

touch!	

RESULTS	ON	PAGE	18	
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First	sailing	session	of	the	season	saw	24	boats	on	the	water	across	FOUR	
classes	and	smiles	all	around.		We	were	especially	delighted	with	our	latest	
O'pen	BIC	additions.		
	

As	with	everything	at	MYC	this	happened	due	to	the	phenomenal	support	and	
generosity	of	our	members	and	the	Northern	Beaches	community.	
	

The	club	is	now	home	to	22	O'pen	BICs	including	a	fleet	of	10	Club	BICs.		Our	
Club	boats	provide	the	easiest	way	for	Juniors	to	sail	and	will	also	bolster	
Manly	Sailing	School's	capabilities	as	they	continue	to	introduce	hundreds	of	
new	people	to	our	sport	each	year.	
	

Here's	to	a	great	season	with	an	awesome	group	of	young	sailors!!!	
	

	 	 	 MYC	JUNIORS	

THE	GREEN	FLEET	

Images	by	Michael	Chittenden	and	Niall	Powers	

Revision	…	One	of	the	many	days	that	
racing	was	called	off	due	to	strong	winds	

Wow!	What	a	way	to	kick	off	a	season.		I'm	
currently	lying	on	my	couch	exhausted.		We	
had	27	boats	on	the	water	this	afternoon	
comprising:		15	BICs;	8	Optis;		3	PJs;	1	F11	
	

17-20	knots	NE	and	out	of	all	that	only	2	
retirements.		The	Green	Fleet	was	sailing	
tucked	up	in	Fairlight	and	looked	great.		The	
Racing	Fleet	completed	two	races	under	our	
new	format.		
	

	

Great	Coach	Cohort	
Niall,	Marcus	and	Jess	are	fantastic.	
They	get	along	well,	the	sailors	like	
them	and	they	work	hard.		With	
Nate	from	Canada,	a	new	addition.	
	

Another	new	record	fleet	out	yesterday	of	28	
boats	(19	Racing,	9	Green).		All	four	coaches	on	
the	water.		Great	racing,	huge	improvements	
and	lots	of	fun	in	12-14	knot	NE,	with	all	
support	boats	on	the	water	(including	Cha	Cha)	
and	a	few	parents	bringing	their	own	radio	
(and	in	one	case	their	own	boat).	
	

	

	

	

THANK	YOU	
To	the	dedicated	parents	
who	assist	each	week.	

	
(I	hope	the	sailors	show	their	

appreciation	…	Ed)	
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Any pathway is a great pathway - 
just as long as it involves boats!	

	 	 	 MYC	JUNIORS	RESULTS	
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2016	FORWARD	SAILING	NSW	O’PEN	CUP	RESULTS	

“Dutchy”	introduces	the	legendary	“Dolly”	–	
the	coolest	sailing	coach	in	Manly	

Sir	Russell	Coutts	gives	some	insights	to	our	
sailors	

L	to	R:	Andrew	“Dolly”	Divola,	Sir	Russell	Coutts,	Kristen	
Wadley,	Lisa	Darmarnin,	Tom	Burton	

Images	by	Phil	Dressler	–	see	more	on	https://www.facebook.com/MYCJnr/	

SATURDAY	EVENING	
DEBRIEF	AND	Q	&	A	

	

The	sailors	and	their	families	
gathered	at	MYC	on	Saturday	
evening	for	the	famous	debrief	by	
BIC	Sport's	Ryan	Spring	who	was	
joined	by	four	time	O'pen	BIC	World	
Champion	Kristen	Wadley	from	
Tinaroo	Sailing	Club	who	shared	her	
invaluable	advice	with	the	sailors.		
	

Following	dinner	and	a	classic	north	
harbour	sunset,	Manly	sailing	coach	
Andrew	"Dolly"	Divola	hosted	
America's	Cup	Legend	Sir	Russell	
Coutts	and	Aussie	Heroes	Tom	
Burton	and	Lisa	Darmarnin.	These	
super	stars	of	world	sailing	shared	
their	memories	of	growing	up	with	
boats,	their	pathway	experiences	
and	their	inspirational	advice	to	the	
fleet	of	young	sailors.		
	

3	Olympic	medals,	5	America's	Cups,	
13	World	Championships	all	on	deck	
with	our	very	own	Tame	Sailing	
Coach…	make	that	14	World	
Championships	…	2016	U13	O’pen	
World	Champion,	Travis	Wadley,	
who	finished	1st	overall	in	the	Gold	
Fleet.	
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	 	 	 2016	FORWARD	SAILING	NSW	O’PEN	CUP	RESULTS	
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	 	 	 MYC	LASER	RESULTS	
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	 PEPPER	TREE	WINES	TWILIGHT	RESULTS		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	

	

Images	by	Phil	Dressler,	on	board	Distraction	with	
Dutchy,	Mrs	Dutchy	and	the	triplets	–	congrats	Max	
and	Louise	on	your	placings	in	the	BIC	Regatta	Silver	

fleet	–	5th	&	6th	
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	 PEPPER	TREE	WINES	TWILIGHT	RESULTS		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	 	

	

	

	

YOUR		
PHOTO		
HERE	

	
If	you	want	to	see	images	of	
boats,	then	you	need	to	

provide	them…	
newsletter@myc.org.au	…	Ed	
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	 SUMMER	SERIES	RESULTS	

VISITING PRIVILEGES 
Make a call ahead of your trip to the Barossa to arrange a private tasting at the winery…a 
members only privilege! 
 
SOCIETY CELLAR PRIVILEGES 
Each year we’ll release older vintage wines from our cellar only for sale to members of the 
Society 
 
SHOPPING PRIVILEGES 
Receive a 20% discount on all on line and winery purchases and take advantage of free 
freight anywhere in Australia for purchases over $250 
 
DINING PRIVILEGES 
Exclusive invites to our annual Society dinners…awesome nights of wine and food and 
more wine! 

 
PLAYGROUND PRIVILEGES 
Be first in line for our Playground wines…small lots of interesting ‘things’, available only to 
members of The Righteous Society 

AN OPEN INVITE TO ALL MANLY YACHT CLUB MEMBERS 
 
At Teusner wines, we’ve got nothing against cellar doors, but they can be fairly busy and (sometimes) 
impersonal places. So in the interests of keeping it relaxed and personal, we’ve said ‘no’ to opening a 

cellar door and ‘yes’ to establishing “the righteous society” where we offer our top Teusner drinkers 
plenty of exclusive privileges. 
!

So if you’re keen to become a member of The Righteous Society, head to 
www.teusner.com.au/the-righteous-society and sign up on line 

!
TEUSNER!WINES,!95!SAMUEL!RD,!NURIOOTPA!SA!5355!

E:!info@teusner.com.au!

IF	YOU	DON’T	WANT	TO	MISS	OUT	ON	SOME	BEAUTIFUL	WINES		
AT	MYC	CLUB	MEMBER	PRICES	AND	TO	SUPPORT	YOUR	SPONSOR		

JOIN	THE	RIGHTEOUS	SOCIETY	TODAY	
details	in	this	newsletter	on	page	???	
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DATE:

Varietal        Vintage Cellar Door 
Bottle Price

MYC               
Bottle Price

Quantity 
Bottles

MYC         
Case Price

Quantity 
Cases Total

Grand Reserve Range 6 Pack
 'Strandlines' Cabernet Shiraz Wrattonbully 2013 55.00$        46.50$        279.00$       

Reserve Range 12 Pack
 'Venus Block' Chardonnay Orange 2015 35.00$        29.50$        354.00$      
 '14 Shores' Merlot Wrattonbully 2010 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
 'Coquun' Shiraz Hunter Valley 2013 70.00$        59.50$        714.00$      
 'The Gravels' Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2012 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
 'Elderslee Road' Cabernet Sauvignon Wrattonbully 2012 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
 'Calcare' Cabernet Sauvignon Coonawarra 2012 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
Limited Release Range 12 Pack
Verdelho Hunter Valley 2015 22.00$        19.00$        228.00$      
 'Polly Fumé' Sem Sauv Blanc HV/OR 2015 28.00$        23.50$        282.00$      
Pinot Gris Wrattonbully 2014 22.00$        19.00$        228.00$      
Chardonnay Hunter Valley 2015 22.00$        19.00$        228.00$      
Pinot Noir Orange 2013 30.00$        25.50$        306.00$      
Merlot Wrattonbully 2012 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
Shiraz Hunter Valley 2014 35.00$        29.50$        354.00$      
 'The Pebbles' Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2013 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
 'Classics' Cabernet Merlot Wrattonbully 2013 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
Cabernet Sauvignon Orange 2013 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
Varietal Range 12 Pack
Semillon Sauvignon Blanc Varietal 2015 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Verdelho Varietal 2016 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Pinot Gris Varietal 2015 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Chardonnay Varietal 2014 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Merlot Varietal 2013 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Shiraz Varietal 2013 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Cabernet Sauvignon Varietal 2013 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
SPECIAL OFFER

POLO SIZE

Freight $

Total $

Name:                                                  

DOB:                                        

Mobile:

Email:

Card Type:             Visa               Mastercard                 Diners Club                American Express

Expiry Date:                                                           CVC                                          

Signature:                                                                      

NORMALLY

$174.00 $119.00

MANLY YACHT CLUB ORDER FORM 2016

Address:                                                              

Email: ellyh@peppertreewines.com.au | www.peppertreewines.com.au 
CELLAR DOOR PHONE: 02 4909 7100   |   TOLL FREE FAX: 1800 247 746

Liquor Act1982- IT IS AN OFFENCE TO SELL OR TO SUPPLY TO OBTAIN LIQUOR ON BEHALF OF A PERSON UNDER THE AGE OF 18 YEARS      

Pepper Tree Wines Pty Ltd Liquor Licence Number 2400 3080

Freight $12.00 Non member / $ 8.00 Member Per Case With in Australia

MANLY YACHT CLUB 6 PACK 
SPECIAL OFFER                                                  
+ FREE FREIGHT + BONUS POLO

SPECIAL

Work:                                             

     Postcode:         

          State:                        Town/City:                                           

Card Holders Name:                                                                 

Delivery Instructions: 

Phone- Home:                                       

Card Number:

Date of birth must be provided to comply with Liquor Act requirements.  Pepper Tree Wines P/L Adheres to the Code of Practice and Privacy Act 1988 of the Australian Direct Marketing Association. 
Pepper Tree Wines may use the personal information you provide to contact you periodically via mail, phone and email with future special offers and promotions for an indefinite period. If you would 

prefer not to receive further marketing information or material from Pepper Tree Wines please tick this box.



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

VISITING PRIVILEGES 
Make a call ahead of your trip to the Barossa to arrange a private tasting at the winery…a 
members only privilege! 
 
SOCIETY CELLAR PRIVILEGES 
Each year we’ll release older vintage wines from our cellar only for sale to members of the 
Society 
 
SHOPPING PRIVILEGES 
Receive a 20% discount on all on line and winery purchases and take advantage of free 
freight anywhere in Australia for purchases over $250 
 
DINING PRIVILEGES 
Exclusive invites to our annual Society dinners…awesome nights of wine and food and 
more wine! 

 
PLAYGROUND PRIVILEGES 
Be first in line for our Playground wines…small lots of interesting ‘things’, available only to 
members of The Righteous Society 

AN OPEN INVITE TO ALL MANLY YACHT CLUB MEMBERS 
 
At Teusner wines, we’ve got nothing against cellar doors, but they can be fairly busy and (sometimes) 
impersonal places. So in the interests of keeping it relaxed and personal, we’ve said ‘no’ to opening a 

cellar door and ‘yes’ to establishing “the righteous society” where we offer our top Teusner drinkers 
plenty of exclusive privileges. 
!

So if you’re keen to become a member of The Righteous Society, head to 
www.teusner.com.au/the-righteous-society and sign up on line 

!
TEUSNER!WINES,!95!SAMUEL!RD,!NURIOOTPA!SA!5355!

E:!info@teusner.com.au!
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GET	PUBLISHED!!!	PLEASE	SEND	SUBMISSIONS	
FOR	THE	NEXT	NEWSLETTER	BY	
	10th	DECEMBER	2016	TO…	
newsletter@myc.org.au	

	

Name:	Hanna	Date	
Email:	hannah.date94@gmail.com	
Phone:	0412	872	989	
Experience:	I’m	a	fit	22	year	old	who	is	keen	to	gain	
more	experience	and	confidence	on	boats.	I’m	half	way	
through	my	Crewing	&	Helming	course	(on	keelboats)	at	
RSYS	and	I	have	gained	skills	through	private	lessons	with	
my	Uncle,	Trevor	Date	on	a	dinghy.	I’m	after	a	less	
competitive	and	less	frantic	series	on	a	weeknight.	I’m	
available	Monday,	Wednesday	&	Thursday.		If	you	have	
anything	available,	please	let	me	know,	as	I’m	very	eager	
to	learn!		Also,	if	you’d	like	an	insight	to	where	I’m	at	
with	my	skills,	I’m	happy	to	have	my	instructor	write	a	
reference	-	just	let	me	know!	

!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Name:	Andrew	Hartshorne	
Email:	andrew@hart-a-tech.com		
Phone:	0411	154	515	
Experience:	I	consider	myself	an	experienced	sailor	as	I	
have	been	sailing	on	and	off	throughout	my	life	from	the	
age	of	12	(I	am	now	44),	although	it	has	been	a	few	years	
since	I	last	sailed.		When	I	was	younger,	I	owned	and	
sailed	a	Tasar	and	I	was	also	a	crew	member	for	the	
Royal	Sydney	Yacht	Squadron	where	I	manly	sailed	the	
Ynling	class.		I	have	also	sailed	different	class	yachts,	up	
to	about	35	foot	and	spent	a	day	sailing	the	Nicorette	
whereby	I	skippered	it	up	Sydney	Harbour,	out	the	heads	
and	back	again.	

!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

	
	

Call	our	Crew	Coordinator	
On	the	crew	link	number	0400	269	148	

SKIPPER	LOOKING	FOR	CREW	

CREW	LOOKING	FOR	BOAT	

MYC	8	–	Skylark	–	is	looking	for	crew	for	Twilight	Races	-	
	 	 		Skylark	is	a	Compass	28	
Contact:	Carlos	Aydos	email:	aydosj@gmail.com	
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PLEASE	THANK	OUR	SPONSORS	BY	SUPPORTING	THEM	

DISCLAIMER:	All	results	published	in	the	newsletter	are	as	
published	on	the	Manly	Yacht	Club	website	at	the	time	of	
going	to	press.	All	results	are	provisional	until	ratified	by	
the	individual	Race	Director	and/or	Sailing	Committee.	

	
	

8	
WWW.MYC.ORG.AU		DIARY	DATES:	PLEASE	CHECK	THE	ON-LINE	CALENDAR	FOR	ALL	UPCOMING	EVENTS	


